

Rutherglen High School

PRINCIPAL: Mr. Phillip Rogers A VICTORIAN SECONDARY COLLEGE PO Box 84, Rutherglen, Vic, 3685 Phone: 02) 6032 9483 FAX: 02) 6032 9185

Email: rutherglen.hs@edumail.vic.gov.au Website: http://www.rutherglenhs.vic.edu.au/

Welcome Back to Term 2.

It is great to start the term under what has become our new normal.

However everyone is reminded of the need for caution and vigilance, particularly with regard to personal hygiene and social distancing.

Next Sunday (25th April) is ANZAC Day.

Each year, (except 2020), our school participates in the ANZAC Day March and Remembrance Service in Rutherglen.

This year the ceremonies are going ahead in Rutherglen.

We invite all youth members and Leaders to represent our group and commemorate this very special day for Australians.

We will meet for the march in the courtyard adjacent to *Caffeine n Machine* at 8:40 a.m. ready for the march just before 9:00 a.m.

Students are to be in full school uniform and will participate in the march to the Memorial Park.

School Captains will take part in the service and then participate in the wreath laying ceremony.

Unfortunately there will be no morning tea with the RSL following the ceremony.

There will also be a dawn service for those who wish to attend at 5:55am.

We encourage all students to join us to commemorate this day.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns.

Regards

Phil Rogers

Principal



